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Who should read:    Members, Chief Executives, Directors of Education, Directors of  
                                        Finance, HR Managers, Payroll Managers, Teachers’ Unions and  
                                        representatives

Action:                          Read and circulate to all interested parties

Subject:                        Changes to Opt Out form

Date:                              1 November 2019

The purpose of this circular is to notify employers and members of the change to 
the OPT OUT form on the SPPA website – to be implemented from 1 November 
2019

 Brenda Callow

 Policy Manager

 1 November 2019

This is to inform all employers and teachers’ that there has been an amendment to 
the Opt Out Form on the SPPA website. The amended form is to be used by all from 1 
November 2019. 

The amendment has reduced the number of reasons for opting out to “please give the 
reason for opting out”. The reason for the change is to help with future decisions on 
maintaining higher participation of the scheme.

1

Teachers Circular 2019/09

Teachers
   

https://pensions.gov.scot/sites/default/files/2019-11/Teachers%20Opt%20Out%20Oct%202019.pdf

